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OUR JANUARY MEETING   
 

Cultivating Empowerment: Preventing Suicide in the 
LGBTQ+ Communities Using LGBTQ Affirmative Therapy 

Rick Grant-Coons, PsyD 
 

With a suicide death every 12.8 minutes and over a million attempts in the United States every year, suicide impacts every 
community. This is especially true for the Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgender, Queer and Questioning communities. 
Today, more research has shown elevated 
risk factors specific to these communities 
due to heterosexist and transphobic 
abuse that exists in society. 
  
LGBTQ Affirmative Therapy is an approach 
to psychotherapy that is based on the 

understanding that 
LGBTQ people are not  just 
tolerated or accepted but 
instead celebrated for 
their value in any culture. 
This perspective is 

essential for effective therapy since it 
challenges many years of hostility inflicted 
by the dominate culture. Mental health 
clinicians trained in LGBTQ Affirmative 
Therapy and Suicide Prevention can 
improve their effectiveness for helping 
LGBTQ clients increase protective factors 
and resilience while decreasing risk of 
suicide attempts and death. 
 

Dr. Grant-Coons first received his master’s 
in clinical psychology (MA) from Antioch 
University in Los Angeles and specialized 
in LGBTQ Affirmative Therapy. He then 
went on to complete his doctorate in 
clinical psychology (PsyD) from the 
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  January 4, 2019 - RECAMFT Meeting 
 

9:30 – 11:30 Annual Meeting  
Su 

Celebrate RECAMFT! Annual Meeting 
Fun, food, surprises and live music 

 

11:30 – 1:00 Presenter 

Cultivating Empowerment: Preventing 
Suicide in the LGBTQ+ Communities Using 

LGBTQ Affirmative Therapy 
Rick Grant-Coons, PsyD 

 

IF THE PARKING LOT IS FULL, YOU WILL FIND LOCAL LONG TERM PARKING ON THE STREETS ON THE 

SOUTH SIDE OF PACIFIC AVENUE. 
 

January 25, 2019 
2019 Law & Ethics Workshop with David Jensen 

The Psychotherapist as a Creator of Outcomes 
 

February 1. 2019 
Working with the Highly Sensitive Person in Therapy 

Ivy Griffin, LMFT 

 
1.5 CEUs AVAILABLE – RECAMFT CEU PROVIDER IMIS 57173 

Save Time – Pre-Register at www.recamft.org 

 
MEETINGS ARE OPEN TO ALL ~ NON-MEMBERS FREE ($15 FOR CEUS) 
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California School of Professional Psychology in Los Angeles with an emphasis in multi-cultural and community psychology. 
 

Dr. Grant-Coons has been a psychotherapist since 2006 working mostly with marginalized communities. He trained at 
several community agencies including AIDS Project Los Angeles, Los Angeles LGBT Center, South Central Training 
Consortium, and the Los Angeles Children’s Hospital-High Risk Youth Program. He has also been in private practice since 
2009 providing individual, couple’s, family and group psychotherapy. 
 

Before relocating to Sacramento, Dr. Grant-Coons was the Lead Clinical Supervisor at Didi Hirsch Mental Health Services-
Suicide Prevention Center in Los Angeles developing and facilitating support groups for Suicide Attempt Survivors and 
providing suicide prevention trainings all across the United States and Canada. Currently, Dr. Grant-Coons has his 

psychotherapy private practice, Empowered Living Therapy, in Midtown Sacramento and is on the board of the 
Sacramento Valley Psychological Association as the Diversity Chair. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

What an honor to be elected your 
president for 2019! Thank you. 
 

RECAMFT has a wonderful reputation 
for many reasons, but at the core of it, 
it’s YOU! Each of you is precious, 
essential and indispensable in making 

up this magnificent Chapter.  
 

With 350 active members, we have combined totals of  

 6,300 years of education, if all of us scooted 

through to a Master’s in a mere 18 years!  

 1,225,000 hours of experience prior to licensure 

 Approximately 3,500 YEARS of experience as 

licensed clinicians! 

 
This Chapter is a Fort Knox treasure-filled vault brimming 
over with talents & gifts, experience, diversity, training 
and mastery, to value and care for. Therefore, it is my 
mission is to help “promote and maintain professional 
competence and integrity with knowledge, innovation, 
compassion, humor and respect for human dignity and 
diversity” in every way I can. 
 

I need your support for this task, just as much as you 
need mine. Let’s put our brilliant heads together to 
protect and grow our reputations as ever-evolving and 
ever-developing clinicians who comprise RECAMFT! 
Thank you. 
  
Doreen Van Leeuwen, President 
 

President’s Message 
Doreen Van Leeuwen, LMFT                                                             

    
 

 

 

RECAMFT is now accepting applications for our monthly trainings for 

2019-2020.  You can complete an application by visiting our website and 

clicking the news and events tab on the top of the page. 
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HELP WITH NEWSLETTER FOLDING 
 

One day a month the newsletters need to be 
folded, taped in two places and have mailing labels 
and stamps affixed to them. The more people, the 

quicker the work goes. If you would be willing to be 
a part of the team, please contact Gail Van Buuren 

at 707-494-4198 or gailvb13@gmail.com 
 
 

  

RECAMFT TEAM CIRCLE 

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

President:  Doreen Van Leeuwen  951-347-1837 
President Elect: Tara D’Orazio 707-992-5008 
Past President:  Erica Thomas  206-8698 
Secretary:   Laura Strom 889-9168 
CFO:  Kira Kayler 415-497-8780 
 

DIRECTORS-AT-LARGE 
Crisis Response: Gail Van Buuren 494-4198 
Director-at-Large: Annette Seibel 537-3090  
Director-at-Large: Reyna Seminara 523-9192 
Director-at-Large: Elaine Sohier Gayler 486-2947 
Newsletter:  Gail Van Buuren 494-4198     
Pre-licensed Chair & D.A.L.:  Jenna Griffith  477-1797 
 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS AND MEMBERS 
CEU Co-Chairs: JoAnn Consiglieri 
                             Deborah Haarstad 
Community Outreach & D.A.L.: Bob Engel 861-0441 
Conference Co-Chairs & D.A.L.s:   Annette Seibel 537-                        
3090 & Kristin Mills 527-6168                                                                                                                                            
Ethics:  L. Reyna Seminara523-9192 
Hospitality Chair:  Linda Collette 

     Susan Hartz, Judith Peletz                                    
Membership & D.A.L.:   
Newsletter Editor & D.A.L.: Gail Van Buuren  494-4198 
Therapy Group Inserts: Renee Owen 415-453-8117 
Programs:   Barbara Young, Chair   318-3839    
           Michael Krikorian707- 579-0838 

Doug Silberstein 707-583-2353                                    
Website:  Laura Strom 707-889-9168 
Emeritus:  F. Michael Montgomery 707-578-9385 

 

STAFF 
Video Production & Administrative Consultant:     

Joe Ward 707-575-0596 
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What You Missed 
 

Jill Johnson-Young, LCSW presented My Client is Dying – 
What Do I Say or Do? at our December members 
meeting. Jill was very knowledgeable and direct in her 

presentation, reminding us 
to avoid common 
platitudes and get down to 
the work of grief, which is 
intense. She has good 
advice about the cognitive, 
physical and emotional 
impacts and told us how we 
can support our clients in 
this process.  
 
Because no one was able to 

write the What You Missed column this month, I strongly 
advise you to view the video of Jill’s presentation through 
our website. There were lots of questions and exchanges 
with the members. The power point handout is available 
there as well. 
 

 
ATTENDEES ARRIVING, CHATTING AND SNACKING 

 

 

 
STILL DOING INTRODUCTIONS BUT WE ARE OPEN TO CHANGING THAT SO 

YOUR SUGGESTIONS ARE WELCOME 
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Why I’m voting for Kira Kayler, LMFT, for 
CAMFT Director at Large 

 
By Laura Strom, LMFT 

 
Kira Kayler, LMFT, is Redwood Empire CAMFT’s Chief 
Financial Officer (CFO). She has done a spectacular job, 
capitalizing on the work of our previous CFOs, and 
building an air-tight system which ensures RECAMFT’s 
expenses are well-documented, with checks and 
balances in place for tight security. For example, two 
people must sign every check, and she specifically is not 
one of them. Kira came to RECAMFT with a corporate 
background that made her beautifully suited to serve as 
our CFO. We are lucky to have her on RECAMFT’s Board 
of Directors.  
 

Her experience with non-profits, includes serving as the 
administrator, supervisor, and clinical director. Kira 
impressed me when she opened a 
private practice in Rohnert Park which 
instantly took off. A few months ago 
she told me she was looking for a 
bigger space so she could have 
employees. Just this week, she 
mentioned she hired two licensed 
clinicians and two associates to work in her new private 
practice suite. It seems whatever she undertakes, she 
first thoroughly researches, and then gets down to work. 
Kira has the kind of drive I recognize, and respect.  
 

Putting Kira on the CAMFT Board will be a great move for 
all of us. First, it will be nice to have a member of 
RECAMFT on the CAMFT Board, as Bob Casanova finishes 
up his 3-year presidential term on May 31, 2019 (we are 
grateful, Bob!). Our chapter has shown itself to be a 
major mover and shaker when it comes to many issues 
facing our profession. Perhaps one of the most important 
ones we faced were the October 2017 fires. This chapter 
has been a leader within the community, and our 
experience can help inform the CAMFT Board via Kira’s 
successful election. Her corporate experience and 
business savvy make her an ideal person to help evaluate 
how our state association is running. Kira’s no-nonsense, 
get-it-done attitude is a mix of business know-how, and 
the clinical expertise we need guiding our professional 
association.  
 

The voter ballots will arrive in your postal mail in early 
February. Please make sure you vote for Kira Kayler when 
you mark and sign your ballot and return it in the U.S. 

mail. Let’s allow Kira’s drive, energy, and smarts to work 
on behalf of all of us! Thank you, Kira, for stepping up to 
this challenge. We’ve got your back! 

 

 

Happy Solstice 

 

 

Take Heart and a deep 

breath. We have passed 

the longest night of the 

year and the days will 

now start getting longer 

as we circle back 

through the Universe 

once again. 
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NEWSLETTER COSTS & DEADLINES 
 

Line ads and announcements: 
  Members - $5 per line 
  Non-members - $12 per line 
 

Display ads: Full page - 7.5” x 9.75” = $200 
(Wide x Long) Half page - 3.5” x 9.5” = $110 
  Quarter page - 3.5” x 4.5”=$60 
  Eighth page - 2” x 3.5” = $35 
10% discount for 5 month ad Commitment 
20% discount for 10 month ad commitment 
 

Deadlines: 
Articles (500 words max) - 15th of the month 
 Advertisements - 15th of the month 

For more information call or email: 
707 575-0596 or therapy@recamft.org 

Or submit ad to website at www.recamft.org  
 

NEWSLETTER DISCLAIMERS 
The opinions and points of view in the articles 
contained herein do not necessarily reflect that of 
the Board of Directors of RECAMFT or of CAMFT.  
Authors’ contact information is included.  
Submitted articles may be edited and are 
published at our discretion depending on space 
and relevance to our readers’ professional 
interests. 

 

RECAMFT HONORS PAST PRESIDENTS 

 

Erica Thomas   2018 
Reyna Seminara   2017 
Bob Dalzell   2016 
Kris Spangler   2015 
Laura Strom   2014 
Lani Lee    2013 
Hal Forman   2012 
Elaine Sohier Gayler  2011 
Cynthia Halliday   2010 
Susan Hartz   2009 
Kate Maxwell   2008 
Gail Van Buuren   2007 
Diana Poulson     2005-2006 
Joan Logan   2004 
Judith Goleman   2003 
Ange Stephens   2002 
Christopher Doyle   2001 
F. Michael Montgomery  2000 
Julie Green   1999 
Jan Lowry-Cole   1998 
Rhaea Maurel   1997 
Paula Hall   1996 
Kitty Chelton   1994-1995 
Don Scully & Randi Farkas  1993-1994 
Hari Meyers   1992-1993 
Grace Harris   1991-1992 
Richard Alongi   1990-1991 
Diana Young   1989 
Andrew Leeds   1988 
Carleita Schwartz   1987 
Christine Bucholz   1986 
Thomas Hedlund   1982-1985 
Rick Mawson   1980-1982 

                                                                   

 

 

Redwood Empire Chapter of California Association  

of Marriage and Family Therapists 
is a California BBS CEU provider: License #2322 

RECAMFT.org - PO Box 2732 – Santa Rosa, CA 95405  

E-mail: therapy@recamft.org   Web: www.recamft.org                          RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

 
                                                                                                                                                                         
 

 
                                
 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                        

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                   

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

There is a $5.00 fee at RECAMFT speaker meetings for non-members. 

mailto:therapy@recamft.org
mailto:therapy@recamft.org
http://www.recamft.org/

